Today’s piece was prepared by Juliane Gust, MD, PhD, based on an article from the Associated Press, entitled “More talking, longer sentences help babies’ brains”. http://bigstory.ap.org/article/more-talking-longer-sentences-help-babies-brains 
The general topic is recent research on language development in low-income bilingual children, and the implications this has on policy.  
The author makes the following points: complex language input benefits early language learning, low-income children get less child-directed language input, and increasing efforts in early education may help those children achieve better language skills and effectively cites three established language development researchers, using concrete examples to explain how early language gaps may get perpetuated and the large range of child-directed words some low-income children experience in a day, ranging from hundreds to many thousands. Although these numbers are given without much context that would allow us to evaluate the research methods, they are in line with classic language acquisition research that shows a strong correlation between child-directed input, socioeconomic status, and language skills. 
A weakness is that the title states “longer sentences” help language acquisition, but the author never cites supporting evidence.  Still, the article is succinct and approachable, both for parents and for policy makers. 
Families interested in early learning may consider the following resources:
RESOURCES ON EARLY CHILDHOOD LEARNING:
UW Institute for Learning and Brain Sciences: http://ilabs.uw.edu/
Excellent gateway for more info on early learning research. 

Washington State Department of Early Learning: http://www.del.wa.gov/
Very useful for connecting both parents and professionals with resources available in Washington. 

And that’s today’s Developmental & Behavioral Pediatrics: IN THE NEWS!
